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Thursday, September 28, 2023

Vermont Historical Society



President, Vermont Historical Society

S. Crocker Bennett II



Election of Trustees

FOR A 3-YEAR TERM AS A VERMONT 

HISTORICAL SOCIETY TRUSTEE:

• Janet Ancel, Calais (3rd Term)

• David T. Austin, South Burlington (2nd Term)

• Allison Belisle, Brookfield (1st Term)

• Randolph D. Brock, Swanton (1st Term)

• Katherine Lalley, Shelburne (1st Term)

• Anthony Marro, Bennington (1st Term)

• Donald Miller, Bennington (1st Term)

• Wright Preston, Richmond (1st Term)



Financial Report
Dawn Schneiderman

Board of Trustees Treasurer, Vermont Historical Society







Executive Director, Vermont Historical Society

Steve Perkins



Richard O. Hathaway Award
The annual Hathaway 

award goes to an 

individual, group or 

organization recognized as 

making an outstanding 

contribution to the field of 

Vermont history.  Projects 

may include, but are not 

limited to, publications, 

exhibits, works of art, 

documentary films, radio 

programs, websites, and 

dramatic works.





Steve Perkins, Executive Director

Recent Accessions to the VHS Collections





































Thank you!

Your support of the Vermont Historical Society ensures we can 

continue to carry out our mission to reach a broad audience 

through our outstanding collections, statewide outreach, and 

dynamic programming.



Keynote Speaker:

Mercedes de Guardiola



“Vermont for the Vermonters”
The History of Eugenics 
in the Green Mountain State
Mercedes de Guardiola



“There are hundreds, probably thousands, in Vermont, 
who are simply 'breeding like rats' and whose progeny 
are, intellectually, morally, and socially worse than rats. 
Proper and intelligent selection - segregation or 
sterilization, whichever seems best in a given case - is 
the only remedy to prevent this, and the other states in 
the union from becoming burdened and disgraced by 
these unfortunates.”

— Dr. Don D. Grout
1912 letter to Governor John A. Mead



“Without making too positive an assertion, I think we 
can safely say that in the sixty-two families that we have 
studied at any rate, 'blood has told', and there is every 
reason to believe that it will keep right on 'telling' in 
future generations. 'Running water purifies itself.' The 
stream of the germ-plasm does not seem to.”

— Henry F. Perkins
Lessons From a Eugenical Survey of Vermont: 

A Preliminary Report, 1927



















Questions?
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